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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

LABOR, OPERATIONS AND TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE
STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  9
DATE:  September 12, 2006
PROPOSED NO:  2006-0411
PREPARED BY:  David Randall
SUBJECT: A MOTION requesting the county executive to transmit a plan to implement a countywide employee performance management system that includes employee evaluations. 
SUMMARY:
Proposed Motion 2006-0411 would request the county executive to transmit a plan to implement a countywide employee performance management system that includes annual employee evaluations.  
In 1997, Council provided policy direction to the executive that a new employee performance measurement evaluation and merit pay system for county employees, including the effort to develop performance measures for the county, will be initiated following the completion of the classification and compensation study (Motion 10262).  And in 2004, Council adopted a countywide human resources policy to align all county human resource practices and procedures to ensure that business needs are met through legally defensible human resource practices (Motion 12024).  In 2005, the classification and compensation project for the executive branch was completed, therefore, a new employee performance measurement evaluation and merit pay system for county employees should be initiated.
The county executive and the King County sheriff are separately developing systems to measure and evaluate employee performance.  Council may be interested in reviewing a plan to implement a countywide employee performance management system to determine if the system is equitable and that business needs are met through legally defensible human resource practices.  Proposed Motion 2006-0411 would request the executive to transmit such a plan to council by motion by May 1, 2007.  Also, Proposed Motion 2006-0411 would provide policy direction to the executive that employee performance evaluations shall be an element of the employee performance management system and such evaluations shall be conducted at least annually.
ATTENDING:
Nancy Buonanno-Grennan, Manager, Labor Relations, Department of Executive Services
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